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SPACE RELIEF IN SIGHT FOR TSC

The TSC Board of Regents approved the leas-
ing of a 24,800 square foot building for ad-
ditional temporary quarters Wednesday after-
noon during a regular meeting of the board.

The structure, located at 409 West Locust,
will be leased at a rate of 10 cents per
square foot per month, and the TSC Educa-
tional Foundation will be requested to pro-
vide funds for its leasing from Nov. 1, 1974
to Aug. 31,:1975. The lease will have to be
funded and approved by the TSC Educational
Foundation before complete plans will be
made concerning the new building.

Departments which are tentatively scheduled
to utilize the Locust Street building include
the Business Office, offices for the dean
and faculty of the School of Education and
Psychology, various classrooms, anartclass-
room and laboratory, and a health and physi-
cal education classroom, laboratory, and
training room.

(continued)

(continued from front page)

President Stewart said, "The new building
will offer a space relief generally through-
out our institution and will enable TSC to
expand its academic functions in the new
building as well as the present location."

The Locust Street structure, for many years
a Safeway Store, was remodeled and parti-
tioned by its last occupant and is ready to
be used.

In other action, the board approved a pro-
posed statement on "Academic Freedom, Aca-
demic Responsibility and Tenure." The state-
ment had earlier been composed by TSC faculty
members, approved by the Texas Attorney Gen-
eral for its legal aspects and approved by
the TSC Faculty Senate. Dr. Paxton Hart,
representing the Faculty Senate, told the
board, "I believe that this is a goed docu-
ment and that it reflects the opinion of the
faculty."

Dr. Stewart emphasized the importance of the
“Academic Freedom, Academic Responsibility
and Tenure" statement to the board by men-
tioning that it was valuable in securing

‘and retaining quaiity faculty members. He

also mentioned that a committee had been
working very hard on the statement since May,
1973.

The board also amended the Institutional
Biennial Appropriations Request by $1,187,532
for Level I and $1,081,003 for Level II which
would allow the Health and Physical Education
Building to be added. The increases would
also take into consideration escalation of
building costs to January, 1976. They also
approved the appropriations request be
amended to include $15,000 to cover the cost
of moving to the new campus in 1976.



YOUTH SEMINARS ARE SCHEDULED AT TSC

Tyler State and Region VII Education Service
Center have scheduled the dates for 19 semi-
nars designed for talented high school stu-
dents in East Texas.

The first meeting of the Youth Seminar series
to be held on the TSC campus will be Tuesday,
Oct. 22, at 9:30 a.m.

The Department of Nursing will present the
first seminar entitled "The Growing Family:
Risk Reduction in Childbearing and Early
Child Development."

Dates for the remaining seminars will be
Oct. 29; Nov. 5, 12, 19; Dec. 3, 10; Jan. 21,
28; Feb. 4, 11, 18, 25; Mar. 4, 11, 18; and
Aprsds 8 15,

Each seminar will be limited to 20 partici-
pants which have already been selected by
high school administrators and the Region
VII Education Service Center.

AL

PHYSICAL PLANT OFFERS NEW SERVICE

The Physical Plant Department has implement-
ed a new institutional service to all
faculty and staff offices. Dell MclLaughlin
will deliver all package type mail beginning
at 11 a.m. and 3 p.m. each day, Monday
through Friday from the Print Shop.

This institutional service is provided at
no cost to the several schools and admini-
strative departments.



TSC CONTRIBUTES $1,143,15
TO UNITED WAY

The United Way drive received an excellent
response from the TSC personnel.

A total of 96.3% of the full-time employees
contributed this year and the total insti-
tutional contribution amounted to $1,143.15.

Dr. Bob Cranford and Jim Powell sincerely
thank all of the TSC personnel for making
the United Way campaign at Tyler State suc-
cessful again this year.

BETA BETA BETA REPRESENTATIVE WILL
VISIT BIOLOGY DEPARTMENT

According to Dr. Carl Roddy, assistant pro-
fessor of biology, TSC's Biology Department
will be visited on Oct. 25 by Jed Ramsey of
Lamar University's Biology Department.

Ramsey is a representative of Beta Beta Beta,
National Honor Society of Biological Sciences,
who will be evaluating TSC's application for
a chapter.

The National Executive Committee will take
final action on TSC's application at their
December 15th meeting as per Ramsey's recom-
mendations.



JUST A REMINDER ! ! !

IF YOU PLAN TO ATTEND THE FALL FAMILY FLING,
please pick up your free door prize tickets

AT THE STUDENT LIFE OFFICE. THE TICKETS DO
NOT OBLIGATE YOU TO ATTEND; HOWEVER, THEY
WILL MAKE IT POSSIBLE TO ESTIMATE THE NUMBER
OF PEOPLLE WHO WILL BE ATTENDING FOR PLANNING
AND ORGANIZING PURPOSES.

PAYROLL DATE CHANGED
FOR HOURLY EMPLOYEES

Effective with the October, 1974 student and
hourly employee payroll, the date for deliv-
ery of checks will be the 10th of the month
instead of the third working day. If the
10th falls on a weekend or holiday, the de-
livery date will be the last working day
prior to the iOth.

This change is necessary due to the growth
of our student work force and the desirabi-
lity of having all student payrolls released
on the same date. The October payrolls will
be delivered on Friday, Nov. 8, 1974.

Please make sure that the student and hourly
employees in your department are notified of
this change.



CALENDAR OF EVENTS
Oct. 20 1:30 p.m

TSC Flag Footba]l Game
Caldwell Field

Oct. 25 7:30—11:30 p.m.
FALL FAMILY FLING
Rose Garden Center
Oct. 27 4:00 p.m.
TSC Flag Football Game
Gorman Field

Oct. 31 Halloween
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